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School Enrollment Declining
By Evan Kramer

The Port Orford-
Langlois 2CJ School
Board met on Tuesday,
April 9.  Prior to the regu-
lar meeting the board
held its first budget meet-
ing for the 2001-2002

fiscal year.  The budget committee
elected Mary Lang as chairman, Steve
Kalina as vice-chairman and board mem-
ber Gary Anderson as secretary.  Superin-
tendent Phil Sword told the committee
the figures presented were for the general
fund only and the district didn’t yet know
the figures for ESD and Title 1.

The regular meeting began at 7:00pm.
Tina Merryman read a letter to the board
from a group of parents calling them-
selves Parents for Better Education.  The
letter presented the school board with a
list of seven areas that the group wanted
the school board to address.  Some of
them include every child having a cur-
riculum book for each class, the district
hiring a grant writer, putting arts and cul-
ture back into the schools, documentation
of teachers performances – both positive
and negative, and looking into consoli-
dating the school district with Bandon’s.
Mary Lang thanked the group for their
letter and said the district needed more

involved parents.

Pacific High senior class president Kean
Fleming spoke to the board about the se-
nior trip scheduled for Friday, Saturday,
Sunday and Memorial Day, May 25-28.
Fleming said there would be three sets of
parents serving as chaperones.  He said
there were 28 students going on the senior
trip to Sun River.  They plan to use two
church vans among other vehicles to
transport the group.  Board chairperson
Virginia Hughes asked about the liability
and said the district needed to check with
its insurance company.  Phil Sword will
check with the insurance company within
a week.  Board member Jim Arntz made a
motion to approve the senior trip subject
to approval from the insurance company
and it passed unanimously.

The board considered a request from
Project Graduation parents who have
asked for a “simple reception” following
the graduation ceremony rather than have
people leave right afterwards.  Lori Kent
requested the use of a school bus for the
day and night of Project Graduation.
Shirley Van Loo made a motion that the
senior class Project Graduation be al-
lowed to use a school bus and a driver for
graduation day and night.  It passed.

The board considered two requests from
parents for student releases.  Board mem-
ber Gayle Rathbun made a motion to ac-

cept the request to release Brittany Han
from attending Port Orford-Langlois
schools to attend class in Bandon for the
remainder of the school year and it
passed.  Gary Anderson made a motion to
approve the request of Michelle Mills to
release her daughter from attending
school in Port Orford to attend school in
Coos Bay and it passed unanimously.

Shirley Van Loo made a motion to ap-
prove a resolution for a $500 rural water-
shed grant.  The motion passed unani-
mously.

The board skipped over the written
school principals’ reports but Superin-
tendent Phil Sword promised next month
there would be copies available for the
public.

Transportation superintendent Justin
Potter spoke to the board about his con-
cerns with the senior trip.  He said the
school district cannot own a 15-passen-
ger van but they will be used on the senior
trip.  He told the board by law they cannot
authorize students to travel in a 15-pas-
senger van.  Potter said the cost of a
school bus for the senior trip would be
$500 plus the driver’s wages.  He said the
driver had to be paid for standby time.
Potter said of the use of the two church
vans, “I think it’s a high risk move.”

Port Orford IS Music City!



Tide Predictions For Port Orford - 42° 44 N 124° 30 W
Produced by “Tides & Currents for Windows” version 2.0 by Nautical Software (503) 579-1414

Sun Moon
Date Time  Tide Time  Tide Time  Tide Time  Tide Rise Set Rise Set Phase

Thu Apr 19, 2001 4:13a 2.4 9:59a 5.7 4:24p 0.8 10:52p 6.1 6:27a 8:05p 5:25a 4:22p
Fri Apr 20, 2001 4:53a 1.8 10:47a 5.9 4:59p 0.8 11:19p 6.5 6:26a 8:06p 5:50a 5:25p
Sat Apr 21, 2001 5:29a 1.1 11:31a 6.1 5:31p 1.0 11:46p 6.8 6:24a 8:08p 6:14a 6:25p
Sun Apr 22, 2001 6:05a 0.5 12:13p 6.1 6:04p 1.2 6:23a 8:09p 6:39a 7:27p
Mon Apr 23, 2001 12:13a 7.0 6:41a -0.1 12:56p 6.2 6:36p 1.5 6:21a 8:10p 7:06a 8:31p NM
Tue Apr 24, 2001 12:41a 7.3 7:18a -0.5 1:40p 6.1 7:10p 1.9 6:20a 8:11p 7:36a 9:36p
Wed Apr 25, 2001 1:12a 7.4 7:58a -0.9 2:27p 5.9 7:46p 2.3 6:18a 8:12p 8:11a 10:42p
Thu Apr 26, 2001 1:45a 7.4 8:41a -1.0 3:18p 5.7 8:26p 2.7 6:17a 8:13p 8:53a 11:47p

Excel Accounting Services
Lyndell Hauschildt, L.T.C.

94120 Moore St.
P.O. Box 123

Gold Beach, OR 97444
(541) 247-6560

Fax (541) 247-3442

Computer Consultant
Maintenance & Repair

On Site Service

Reasonable Rates

Net - Email - Browser Setup

Robert J. Kehl
332-2036     Lic # 002797

R. AuFranc
LAWYER

“COMMON SENSE ADVICE &
LEGAL SERVICES”

WILLS
TRUSTS

PROBATES
BUSINESS

REAL ESTATE
HWY 101 @ 9th St.

332-2102
also inactive CPA

Letter to the Editor,

We, at Chetco Federal Credit Union, wish
to express our thanks to the Port Orford
Volunteer Fire Department, especially to
Gayle Wilcox and Randy Foster, who
dropped everything last week to help us
determine what was causing our odor.
John Pigott also played an important part
in figuring out what the problem was.
Again we wish to express our gratitude to
them for their help and caring.

CFCU Girls

Work Zone Safety

The City of Port Orford recognized last
week as Work Zone Safety Week. Mayor
Gary Doran spoke at the Council meeting
about the importance of driving carefully
when near roadway work crews. Driving
safely in work-zones is important not just
for a week, but all year long.

Last year in Oregon six people were killed
in work-zone accidents. What may sur-
prise drivers is that all of these fatalities
were drivers or their passengers, not high-
way workers.

“These deaths and serious injuries are a
direct impact on families and the commu-
nities they live in. They are not just statis-
tics,” says Larry Christianson of ODOT

But we can not forget that roadway work-
ers often are victims of crashes them-
selves. Work crews are a familiar site here
in Port Orford where a major highway
runs through the center of town. Not only
City crews, but ODOT crews can be

found repairing and working in road-
ways.

The law that doubles traffic fines in work
zones applies to all roads and all types of
roadwork, whether or not there is a “Traf-
fic Fines Double in Work Zones” sign
present.

Drivers can protect themselves and their
passengers by paying special attention to
work-zones.  City Administrator Martha
Weaver suggests that drivers heed these
driving tips from ODOT:

1. The most important action for a driver
is to pay complete attention to driving,
especially in the transition zone before
the work area.

2. Slow down when you see orange bar-
rels, cones and signs – even when there’s
no construction work visible. Hazards
still might exist.

3. Realize that it’s not business as usual in
a work zone. Expect the unexpected: The

roadway may have changed. There may
be fewer lanes. There may be a detour or
a flagger.

4. Maintain extra space between your
vehicle and the one ahead to give yourself
extra reaction time in case of a problem.

The good news is that you can help lower
the accident rate just by following these
common sense suggestions. So drive care-
fully.



Howard S. Lichtig
Attorney at Law

Bankruptcy
Injuries / Accidents
Criminal Defense

Probate / Conservators
Oregon & CA Licenses

332 - 6060
Hwy 101 (264A W. 6th St.) Port Orford, OR

Open Every Day 7:00am - 9:00pm
For Breakfast, Lunch, & Dinner

Wheelhouse Restaurant
Dine and enjoy our ocean view

at Battle Rock Park in Port Orford

We only use
top quality products.

It costs us more,
but our customers

enjoy the best

On Roles
By Graeme Graydon

I’ve been thinking
lately about one of the
peculiar habits which
I, and I suppose most
humans, indulge in –
it is called role play-
ing. Roles are the
parts we play with or

for, other people, and most of the time
they’re not seen as games. They are cos-
tumes that I keep in my closet, real or
imaginary, one for every possible interac-
tion. The obvious ones have titles –
grandfather, friend, husband, neighbor
and so on. My father role has two differ-
ent outfits, one for my son and another for
my daughter. I can put on one of my real
hats, (I’m a hat freak,) and adopt the role
that goes with it. Badges and uniforms
can really do it.

In 1945, my Primary School was selected
to try out a totally new idea for New
Zealand, school guards at pedestrian
crossings. Six of us kids were coached by
a Transport Dept. Officer, notices were
posted all over the village of Karori. I
began to get cold feet, how could I, a kid,
walk out into the road with a sign and

expect all the trams, buses and cars to
stop. On the morning of our first try-out,
they gave us big, white gauntlets that
came up to my elbows, a funny hat, and a
bright sash. The gauntlets were just like
the ones worn by the elegant Guards at
Buckingham Palace. They gave me per-
mission to be someone I’d never been
before, and I stepped confidently into the
new role. Well, it wasn’t long before I
began to wonder Who was wearing the
costumes, Who was I without a role? I
discovered that the real me hardly made
any appearances at all – I was too busy
being a husband, a good son , dairy
farmer, student , and on and on – all of
them roles, and from this came just one
question, Who am I? – A question that has
never been answered.

Last Easter-Sunday morning, I sat on a
log on my favorite beach, alone, drawn by
the glory of the morning into that clean
space where there are no roles, a place, a
feeling of reverence. I asked the Heavens
again – Who am I, what am I doing here?
But I couldn’t hear the reply – so I shoul-
dered my pack and set off into the wind
with my head down, looking for curious
pebbles. Without warning a dark shape
swept into my field of vision from over
my right shoulder – it was a startlingly

black and white bald eagle and it hung in
the wind just 20 feet in front of me. It
surged ahead for a moment and then swept
back in a circle, turning into the wind with
a flare of brilliant white tail feathers, just
above my head. It was a moment of amaz-
ing glory, all I knew was that my soul was
bursting and somehow danced with the
eagle. Twice more, the huge, powerful
presence wheeled back to me, clearly
inviting me to follow on the wind and
then it sailed off. I was still flying as my
feet led me back along the waters edge to
the river mouth and then to the lagoon,
quite unprepared for the next moment. A
family appeared from the dunes, maybe
100 yards ahead. I caught myself, I actu-
ally caught myself reaching into my closet
for one of my friendly-old-man-on-the-
beach costumes. How stupid could I be?
I turned away from them, choosing to stay
where my eagle had led me, a choice, I
suspect, made by the One who I really am.

Planning Department Update

Each week a representative from the
Curry County Planning Department is
available at Port Orford City Hall to assist
citizens with various planning issues.
Beginning April 26, 2001, the Planning
representative will be available every
Thursday from 9:00 a.m. to 11:30 a.m. to
provide assistance. The representative
will no longer be available on Tuesdays.
Appointments are not necessary.  Stop by
City Hall or call 332-3681 and ask to
speak with the Planning Department rep-
resentative.



$ Lumber & Plywood
$ Doors & Windows
$ Trusses

We offer
Free Estimates
And Special Pricing
On Project Packages

$ Metal Roofing & Siding
$ Hardware
$ Plumbing & Electrical
$ Valspar Quality Paint
$ Hand Tools

Donkey Basketball

The Pacific High School Boosters club is
sponsoring Donkey Basketball on
Wednesday, April 25, in the Pacific High
School gym at 7:00pm.  Advance tickets
are now on sale ($1.00 less than at the
door) at the following locations: Chetco
Credit Union, Blanco School, Pacific
High School and Frasers Restaurant in
Bandon. The evening will consist of two
games and then a playoff for the champi-
onship.  Entertainment will be provided
between the games.  Come watch your
friends and neighbors in a hilarious game
and help a good cause.  Proceeds  are used
to assist with the high school sports pro-
gram and to provide scholarships to
graduating athletes.

RAD Rides the Tide

Wanting something new and exciting to
do over spring break, 3 RAD Outdoor
Club students, Audra Loeber, Rachel
Fliszar, and Andy Gaffer, along with
Andy’s high school buddy from Portland,
Josh, helped plan a trip to the South
Slough.  These four students, along with
volunteer Mari Lochaas, and RAD lead-
ers John Shipp and Cathy Boden, went to
explore the nation’s first protected estu-
ary system, up in Charleston, Oregon.

The first day we hiked the trail system by
the visitor’s center and explored some
tributaries of the estuary.  We learned that
an estuary is a body of water where the
salty seawater mixes with the fresh water
from streams.  This is a unique tidal area
where animal life is most abundant.
Along our hike we enjoyed a boardwalk
above the boggy tidal flat where skunk
cabbage was in bloom all around us.  We
climbed up into a viewing platform high
above the ground where we looked out

across the water, where we planned to
paddle the next day.

The afternoon was spent exploring Cape
Arago and Sunset Bay.  Then we settled
into our campsite right on the beach.  We
had some rain that night, but several tarps
made our camp cozy.  After a long
evening beach walk we stayed up around
the campfire.

The second day we rented “sit on top”
kayaks and headed for the water.  With
perfect timing we rode the incoming tide
high up into the reaches of the estuary.
Exploring islands, and banks we found
many treasures, and paddled far up into
tiny rivulets.  We paddled next to seals,
and watched birds fly right overhead.  We
were lucky to bask in the sun out on the
water.  Later, we rode the outgoing tide
back to the dock.

Plans are now being made for summer
outings, including an internship for one
RAD student with a commercial raft com-
pany on the Rogue River.

This program is sponsored by the North
Curry Families and Children’s Center.
Please call Cathy at 332-1042 for ways
you can help support our trips, or for high
school students who want to get involved
with our program.



$5.00 Off purchase
of $25.00 or more (with coupon)

In Stitches
535 “A” 12th Street, Port Orford

Excludes special orders and alterations. Expires 4/30/01

Port Orford Community Theater
Presents

Zorro’s Back In Town
A short play by Tim Kelley

“A thrilling page torn
from the history book of

Old New Mexico.”
(only the facts have been ignored

 to make it more interesting.)

May 4, 7:00 p.m.
May 5, Noon
May 6, 2:00 p.m.

Port Orford
Community Center

Tickets $5.00
Under 12 yrs $2.50

Digital Satellite Contractor
Your local Pegasus service provider, serving Curry County

Satellite system w/ free professional installation
(Call for details)

Laurence Buckles, Sales & Service
Lic. #138139 $ Bonded $ Insured

Call Toll-Free: 1-866-296-4256

Senior News
By Mary Yoder

April 12 Rotary luncheon – volunteers
working were Betty Berger, Gretta
Carver, Pattie Young, Roald Young,
Mary Evans – setting up the dining room
June Heyl, Bessie Laursen – doing dishes
and other things Norm Rice and Kay
Neal.

April 14 was luncheon  - birthday for
April – rummage sale – volunteers work-
ing were Betty Berger, Lorraine Hass,
Mary Evans, Bessie Laursen – doing
dishes, etc. Norm Rice and a young man
Jacob Morrow – rummage sale Kay Neal.

There were four birthday people.  One
was what’s his name visiting from Port-
land.  The birthday cakes yes 2 made by
Bessie Laursen.  Everyone enjoyed the
delicious lunch and all had a fun time.
Come join – the next luncheon will be
April 28 at 11:30am.  Rummage sale from
8:00am to 1:00pm.

April 8 – Shayna Denn received the elec-
tric wheelchair donated by the center.
When I saw her she was driving it in the
center as if she’d had it a long time.  Good
going Shayna – from all of us.

April 20 is the Community Music Night.
All are welcome.  If you play an instru-
ment bring it with you and join in.  If you
like to sing you can do that too.

April 16 pinochle – high Barbara Knapp,
second Ruth Goetter, low Wayne

Goetter.  A good time was had by all.

Walking group Tuesday, Wednesday and
Thursday at 8:30am.  Dominoes every
Thursday at 1:00pm.  Computer class
Monday from 4:00 to 6:00pm at the high
school.

April 24 – office staff 10:30am – mem-
bership meeting 11:00am – hearing aide
and blood pressure 9:30am to noon.

It’s the tender hours of friendship
The sharing of joy and mirth

The helping hand when dark days come
That makes our heaven on earth.

Chamber Dinner

The Port Orford Chamber of Commerce
Board invites all Chamber members to
join them for a banquet at Spaghetti West
on Saturday, April 28.  No host bar is from
6:00-7:00pm and dinner starts at 7:00pm.
Entrée choices includes “soup to nuts”:
#1 chicken gorgonzola, #2 seafood med-

ley, #3 ribeye with mushrooms. The cost
for the dinner is $12.50 payable to the
Port Orford Chamber of Commerce.  Gra-
tuity and bar tab payable at event.

Reservations with entrée choice and pay-
ment must be received by Wednesday,
April 25 by mail, or dropped off at the
Chamber office at the Visitor Center or
with the Chamber president at Bartlett’s
Café.



Donkey Basketball
Wednesday, April 25 at 7:00 p.m.

Pacific High School Gym
Pacific Senior Class vs Port & Starboard & Others

¤Family Fun ¤

¤Thrills
 & Spills!

¤

¤Lot of Laughs ¤

¤Concess
ion Stand ¤

¤Don’t M
iss T

he A
ction!

¤

Get Advance Tickets at:
$ Chetco Credit Union
$ Blanco School
$ Pacific High School
$ Frasers in Bandon

Advance Tickets

Adults....................... $5.00

Student (7-12) ........ $4.00

Children (K-6) ......... $3.00

Gate Tickets

Adults ...................... $6.00

Student (7-12) ........ $5.00

Children (K-6) ........ $4.00

Donkey Basketball - 4-19

Letter to the Editor,

Why do we make everything so black and
white?  Every issue that arises seems to set
people off on one side or the other.  The
recent article in the Oregonian which has
started a mild furor is an example.  Jane
Cramer has a right to say whatever she
wants as an individual.  Nowhere in Fos-
ter Church’s article did I read that she was
speaking for the City of Port Orford or as
a City Council person.

As far as the article itself is concerned, I
think it will attract a lot of interesting
people to our community.  “The Past is
Present in Unique, Unspoiled Port
Orford.”  And the fact that we have not
“rushed headlong into the future of the
coast as carnival” doesn’t bother me a bit.
Come on…there are millions of people
looking for such a place!  Maybe the ef-
fect of Jane’s statement will not be ex-
actly what she intended.

Nella Reed Abbott

Music City
By Evan Kramer

Port Orford will deserve the nickname
Music City after this coming weekend.
There are two big musical events starting
with the Community Music Night at the
Senior Center on Friday night, April 20,
from 7:00 to 9:30pm.  The theme of this
month’s music night is “Songs of Love
and Loss.” This evening of music is open
to one and all, musicians, singers and
those who appreciate listening to a variety
of music.  People are invited to either play
or listen and then participate in the sing-
along, which begins at 8:45pm.

The next day Eddie Houck presents Port
Orford’s own Battle of the Bands (my
phrase) at the Community Building.  A $5
ticket buys a person an all day pass to the
event, which features nine musical acts.
This may be the best deal going on the
southern Oregon coast with the amount of
talented musicians scheduled to appear.
The music starts at 1:30pm with Ed

Houck and Faron doing an acoustic set
and the last act – Port Orford’s own An-
tique Dog takes the stage at 9:00pm.  The
first four sets are acoustic and/or jazz
while the last four are hard rock.  People
who buy a ticket are free to come and go
during the day.  Refreshments in the form
of espresso, juice, smoothies, Italian So-
das and more will be available at the
American Legion Hall.  Ed Houck wants
to stress the fact that all ages are welcome
and that is why the ticket prices were kept
down so younger people could attend.

Now as for the other “Music City” there
was a record and music store at the corner
of Sunset and Vine in Hollywood called
Clyde Wallichs Music City.  The store,
which closed in 1978 and was later de-
molished, had record listening booths so
you could preview a record.  It was a
Hollywood landmark with a catchy ad-
vertising slogan though it wasn’t the
home of the best record prices.  That title
belonged to Aron Records on Melrose
Avenue.



Savoy Theatre
811 Hwy 101, Port Orford, OR

541-332-3105 voice, 332-8105 FAX
savoy@harborside.com

SOMEONE LIKE YOU
Rated PG-13 $ Stars Ashley Judd

FRIDAY ................................. 7 pm

SATURDAY ..................4 & 7 pm

SUNDAY .......................4 & 7 pm

MON - THUR ......................... 7 pm

Prom Fashion Show
2001

Sponsored by the Senior Class

When? ..... Friday, April 20
Where? .... Pacific High Gym
Time?....... 7:00 p.m.

Food & Drinks

Provided

Styles forEveryone
Adults $3.00

Kids 12 & under $2.00
Kids 5 & under are free

Come & Support Your
Senior Class

Questions? 348-2293

Coast Baseball News

Red’s Field at Buffington Park will be
hosting a T-Ball fund day on Saturday,
April 21 at 10:00am.  Children from 5 to
8 are welcome to play.  Baseball funda-
mentals will be taught with a game fol-
lowing.  Parents are needed to coach and
help out.

All entries are due on Saturday, April 21
with the season starting May 1.

Police Log

April 9
8:40am: Report of burglary at 418 16th
Street – under investigation.

April 10
1:10pm: Contact transient hitchhiker
Jackson and 16th – advised to stay out of
street.

1:30pm: Report of animal abuse/neglect
– report taken.

April 11
Deliver emergency message – Port
Orford Loop area.

4:00pm: Ordinance violation, Arizona
St. – notice delivered to responsible
party.

April 12
7:30pm: Report of dog at Battle Rock
chasing and scaring people – owners con-
tacted.

April 13
5:00pm: Report of reckless driving on
Deady St. – unable to locate.

9:00pm: Report of possible criminal ac-
tivity near Circle K – subjects under ob-
servation.

Women’s Health Screening

Curry Family Medical is now accepting
appointments from north Curry County
residents for free PAP tests when it hosts
the second annual women’s health
screening dubbed “Strong and Healthy:
A Women’s Way!”

The screening is set from 9:00am to
3:00pm, May 9, in the Curry Family
Medical Clinic, 525 Madrona, Port
Orford.

Women of all income levels are also in-
vited to take advantage of free cholesterol
and glucose tests, free clinical breast ex-
ams with information on breast cancer,
referrals to free or low-cost
mammograms, free exercise and diet
counseling, diabetes education and a free

April 14
5:00pm: Report of runaway child – child
located.  Report of child abuse – under
investigation.

Safety Tip of the Week

If you have a dispute with a neighbor (dog
issues, loud music, etc.) try to discuss it
with them Before  it festers out of propor-
tion.

at-risk checklist for osteoporosis.

New this year will be free skin cancer
screenings, diabetes foot checks and
screenings for colorectal cancer.

Participants also can help themselves to
refreshments provided by Curry Cater-
ing.

A large part of the funding is provided by
the federal Rural Health Outreach Pro-
gram which granted the Curry Health
District a total of $400,000 over three
years to curb problems in four areas: heart
disease, cancer, chronic pulmonary dis-
ease and diabetes.

For information about upcoming activi-
ties, phone Cathy Boden at 332-1042.



Music Fest
April 21st $ Port Orford Community Building

1:30 Ed and Faron, Port Orford ........ acoustic and piano
3:00 Jack Ponting, Port Orford ......... acoustic and piano
4:00 S&M, Port Orford ...................... Jazz
5:00 Tangled Wing, Port Orford ....... Folk
6:00 Dragged, Coos Bay .................... Hard Rock
7:00 Mr. Sparkles, Eugene ................ Hard Rock
8:00 Gluttn, Coos Bay ....................... Hard Rock
9:00 Antique Dog, Port Orford .......... Hard Rock

Admission: $5.00 at the door.  Tickets are good for all day admission.
(part of the proceeds will be donated to the H.S. Band department)

Espresso, juice, smoothies, Italian Sodas, and more will be available at the Legion hall next door.

(541) 332-6733
to be recorded live by dog trax

Letter to the Editor,

After reading the Port Orford News last
week, I was disgusted with the comments
Mr. Warring made regarding the Police
Department at the last city council meet-
ing.  It is apparent, in my opinion, that he
only cares about the monies received for
traffic citations.  Naturally traffic control
is necessary; however, major crimes do
take precedence over a driver going 40-
mph in a 30-mph zone.  Imagine what it
would be like if we did not have a local
police department.  We are fortunate to
have Chief Rush and Officer Arneson.
They do a great deal for this community
and should not be criticized for not pull-
ing over every other car that drives in this
town.  I would much rather let a $115.00
ticket get away than a criminal.  As a
member of the Port Orford Fire Depart-
ment and Port Orford Ambulance, I have
worked hand in hand with these men and
they are vital to our community.  Police
do much more than just write traffic tick-
ets.    We have to remember that these men

Navy Flare Found

A US Navy used flare was found washed
up on the shore of Battle Rock Beach on
Tuesday morning.  A call was put into the
Oregon State Police who responded
shortly after noon and removed the spent
can of phosphorous.  The flare had a
warning on it saying to call the local po-
lice or military if found.

Spring Cleanup

The Community of Port Orford is cel-
ebrating the 150th anniversary of the
founding of the town with a year long
birthday party. Like anyone throwing a
party we want to look our best for all the
residents and visitors who will be our
guests. The City is asking business own-
ers and residents to help us spruce the
town up for the party.

Curry Transfer and Recycle is offering
free residential drop off the week of May
1st through May 5th. The City is asking
that each household, along with each busi-
ness owner, take a few minutes to look
around your property and see what could
be cleaned up. All metals, brush, yard

risk their lives every day for this
community’s safety.  I hope that the
councilman’s words do not discourage
our officers, they are doing an excellent
job.

Jake Marshall

trimmings and cuttings can be taken to the
transfer site for free during this week.
Let’s all take advantage of this to do our
spring cleaning now.

Weeds are coming up and City crew do
their best to mow and brush City right-of-
ways, but could use a little help from resi-
dents and business owners. The City
would appreciate any help you can pro-
vide in keeping the sidewalks in front of
your homes and businesses cleared of
grass and debris

Let’s take pride in our City and show the
world who we really are.



Seaweed Natural
Grocery & Cafe

Store Hours M-S: 10-6, Cafe 10-3

$ Bulk Herb & Spices

$ Teas

$ Baked Goods

832 Hwy 101, Port Orford
(541) 332-3640

SOUTHPORT
FOREST PRODUCTS

Buying delivered conifer
small saw log sort
& conifer pulp logs

Forrest Flowers
Log Buyer

541-266-0903
541-266-0824 fax
Cel. 541-290-5687
Home 541-332-4385

38%
Of all the homes we have listed are presently IN ESCROW! If you
are serious about selling your Port Orford home, come and see the
agency that produces results! Now is the time to get your home on
the market for the coming summer rush. Call any of our 6 agents and
let us give you an accurate and honest market analysis of your home.

C.A. Smith Real Estate
356 W. 6th ST. (HWY 101)

Port Orford, OR.
332-4132

www.casmith.com — email at daled@harborside.com

Bartlett's Cafe
Have you ever wanted a
dessert for that special
occasion but been to tired
to make it?  Linda is
offering her expertise for
you.

Call 332-4175
Open 6am to 8pm Every Day

Located across Hwy 101 from
The Downtown Fun Zone

in Port Orford

Sea Breeze
Florist

The clearest sign of
wisdom is continued

cheerfulness.
World Wide Wire Service

(541) 332-0445 Shop 311 6th St.
(541) 332-8265 Eve. & Sun. Port Orford

Letter to the Editor,

After reading Port Orford Today, I felt I
had to express my opinion.  One of the
scare tactics used to get the bond issue
passed for the Port Orford Department
was the Sheriff’s office was under-
manned and they would not be able to
respond to calls in Port Orford.  We are
paying taxes to support this department.

Councilor Robert Warring now says they
are here for traffic control and nothing
else.  It appears that Milo cannot write
enough tickets when he is doing the job
we pay him for, and that is responding to
criminal matters.  If all he had to do is
traffic control then get rid of the depart-

ment and hire a couple of crossing guards.
Otherwise let him do the job he is paid to
do.

Since Brookings, Gold Beach and Port
Orford all have police departments we do
not need any more sheriff’s deputies or
new bond issues.  We are paying for too
many bonds now.

Clarence D. Smith

Geology for Homeowners

The Geology for Homeowner class has
been rescheduled to start on Friday, April
27 at the Port Orford City Hall.  This will
give prospective students enough time to

register with Southwestern.  The original
start date was April 13.

Led by Richard Bateman, students will
learn basic geologic conditions affecting
property.  The class focuses on landscap-
ing, erosion control, better gardening al-
ternatives, as well as reviewing geologic
field reports.  The class includes two Sat-
urday field trips to be scheduled.  The
meeting time is 6:00 to 8:00pm and runs
for six weeks.

Tuition is $30.00, with seniors 62 years
and older paying half price.  Pre-registra-
tion with payment is required.  Call
Southwestern in Gold Beach at 247-2741
or Port Orford on Fridays at 332-3023.



Membership eligibility required.

= People Helping People =

Port Orford Branch:
1000 Oregon - 332-3711

Home Office:
16147 Hwy. 101 S, Harbor
800-237-8064

CFCU
Chetco Federal Credit Union

http://www.chetcofcu.org

Real Estate

Land & Lamb
Langlois — 348-2500

Farm Mart
Fencing $ Feed
Culvert $ Gates

Animal Husbandry Supplies

Across from Ocean Spray
347-4356

Please Call
For your equipment rental needs

Halstead’s Equipment Rentals
1688 N. Oregon Street, Port Orford

290-3532 or 332-1805

Small engine repair now available

Convenience
is available
day or night.ATM

McNair True Value Hardware
Help is just around the corner

1935 N. Oregon St., Port Orford
(541) 332-3371

Bargain
Of The Month

WD-40
5.5 oz Can

$1.00

Friends of Cape Blanco

April is always an exciting time for the
Friends of Cape Blanco because that’s
when the Cape Blanco Lighthouse and
the historic Hughes House are opened to
the public again on a regular basis. Both
attractions are open April 1 to October 31
from 10:00 AM to 3:30 PM., Thursday
through Monday.

Now is a good time to come and see how
nice the Hughes House stairs look since
they have been refinished. Both gift shops
have been stocked with exciting gift items
and souvenirs so if you come early before
the summer tourists get here you will have

Pizza And Game Night

Fun was had by all who attended our first
pizza and game night at the Pizza Place on
March 31. We had seven boys and girls
who enjoyed a personal pizza and a soda
and played a variety of games for 2 hours.
It seemed as though the game of the night
was Battleship. We also played Scrabble
and Sorry! Since it was Spring Break, we
realized that there were several kids who
weren’t able to attend, so we’ve decided
to do it again!

Saturday April 21 st from 6pm to 8pm we
will host another Pizza & Game Night for
8 to 12 year olds. (If there are interested
kids and parents out there with younger or
older kids that would like to participate in
a game night PLEASE let us know.) This
Saturday also happens to be the Music
Fest at the Community Building. This
could be the perfect time for you parents
to enjoy this music filled evening and
your children could enjoy a night of
games and friends.

There is a $5.00 charge to cover a per-
sonal one topping pizza and a soda. See
you on Saturday April 21 at 6:00 pin at
The Pizza Place. Call us at 332-2233 if
you have any questions or suggestions.

your pick of the best and be able to enjoy
a leisurely tour of both facilities.

If you have out of town guests this year
you can be sure they would appreciate
visiting the lighthouse and the Hughes
House, so please plan on spending some
time with them at Cape Blanco. The view
alone from either place is well worth the
trip.

For more information please check out
our new website at www.hugheshouse
.org or call (541) 332- 6774.



Starting
another

1000 years
of Great Food!1825 N. Oregon, Port Orford

(541) 332-8104

BASS
ART SUPPLY & Gallery
“The little shop with BIG Ideas”

Local Artists work on display
175 2nd St. Continuum Bldg.

On the Pedway - Old Town Bandon

Open 10:00am till 5:30pm Daily
www.bandon.com/bass

(541) 347 - 4482

Family, Career, Degree. With Eastern you can do it all.

EASTERN OREGON
U N I V E R S I T  Y

Eastern Oregon University $ Division of Distance Education

FREE
information sessions on

Earning a degree
from home

April 25, 2001
5:30 p.m. - 6:30 p.m.

Sessions will be held on the SWOCC campus in Room 320 of Tioga Hall.
For information, call 888-7232. Website: www.eou.edu/dde

Tracy’s Place
Free Weights Are In

Gym Specials - 3 months use
$99.00. Yearly membership:
Join before April 30th and
your May dues will be FREE.

Get Into Shape For Summer
Buy any tanning package
and get up to 3 tans free.

Stop by, we’re across
from Circle K

332-2024

Alternative Education Program

The next meeting for the community’s
alternative education program will be
held on Monday, April 23 at 7:30pm in
the city hall council chambers.  Parents,

Spring Plant Sale

Coastside Conservatory and Botanical
Gardens is hosting its third annual spring
plant sale on Saturday, April 21, from
9:00am to 4:00pm.  The sale will be held
at the Far West Hall on Highway 42 South
in Bandon.  Enjoy great selection and
great prices for indoor, landscape and
greenhouse plants.

Port Receives Grant

The Port of Port Orford has received no-
tification of an additional grant award in
the amount of $321,000 from Oregon
Economic Community Development De-
partment for completion of the dock
project.

Prom Fashion Show

The Pacific High Senior Class 2001 Prom
Fashion Show will be held on Friday
evening, April 20, 7:00pm, in the high
school gym.  Admission prices are $2.00
for children ages 6-12, 5 and under are
free and adults are admitted for $3.00.
Come out Friday night and support your
Pacific High School senior class.  Food
and drinks will be provided.

guardians and interested persons are en-
couraged to attend.  The meeting will
cover individual home schooling with
group activity days, starting a Coopera-
tive home school, hiring tutors and the
possibility of working with interested
groups to form a private school.  Please
join us for a meeting of planning and
brainstorming.

Register to Vote

County Clerk Renee Kolen reminds
Curry residents that the deadline to regis-
ter to vote in the May 15, 2001 Election is
April 24, 2001. Call  (541) 247-7011, ext.
223 if you have any questions.



Dock Tackle
(541) 332-8985

Fish n Chips, Fresh Seafood,
Burgers, Gifts, Etc.

8:30 - 5:00, Closed Sunday

Roaring Sea Arts
Studio Gallery

OPEN HOUSE LAST SUNDAY
2:00 to 5:00 OF THE MONTH

VISITORS  WELCOME
CALL 332-4444 DONNA ROSELIUS
41687 Hwy. 101 S. Port Orford, Oregon

Continued on next page

Remember
The Crazy Norwegians

REAL ESTATE & RENTALS

FOR RENT: 3 BEDROOM Apartment.
Enjoy country in the city at Silver Springs
Residential Park; 42746 Port Orford Loop
Road, about a mile north of town, at
Zumwalt Drive.  Silver Springs Residen-
tial Park has 7 rental units on two and a
half secluded acres, about half open and
half in woods. There’s plenty of room for
kids to play and grow. This 3BR / 1 Bath
unit is an unfurnished duplex apartment,
renting for $395.00 per month. Water and
sewer is included. This unit also includes
a refrigerator and a new stove, plus a
separate laundry room with a washer /
dryer. Deposits and references required.
For more information, call Ron or Kathy
at 541-332-1282.  There are 2 separate
apt’s available.

SIXES RIVER COZY, rural cottage. 2
BR/1BA w/ large storage room and at-
tached garage. Set in large fruit orchard.
Sunny garden. Pure well water. Satellite
TV installed. $550/mo. First & last plus
$250 cleaning deposit. No dogs. No smok-
ing. References & credit check required.
541-332-4504.

NICE, SMALL TRAILER (28’) For
Rent. $225.00/mth. Single person pre-
ferred. No smokers or heavy drinkers.
332-0123. References Required. Avail-
able 2/15. Nice Area.

RENTAL: Tiny Treasure in Park. All
new 1 bedroom mobile $275.00 Langlois
332-6060 weekdays, 348-2208 other.
References required..

FREE Comparative Market Analysis on
your home or property. Call Norma Mor-
row, Agate Realty 332-1277,
agaterealty.com

FOR RENT: Beautiful, newer 3 bed-
room, 2 bath house. Spacious garage,
office, large yard, nice location. $650.00
per month plus $650.00 deposit. 541-
672-6961 or 541-913-1902.

NOW IS THE TIME TO LIST your
home or unimproved property for the
spring/summer selling season. Call Sandra
at Siskiyou Coast Realty for a free com-
parative market analysis. 541-332-7777.

PUBLIC NOTICE

NOTICE OF BUDGET COMMITTEE
Meeting. A public meeting of the Budget
Committee of the City of Port Orford,
Curry State of Oregon to discuss the bud-
get for the fiscal year July 1, 2001 to June
30, 2002 will be held at Council Cham-
bers, 555 W. 20th St., Port Orford.  The
meeting will take place on the 26 day of
April 2001 at 7:00 p.m. The purpose of
the meeting is to receive the budget mes-
sage and to receive comment from the
public on the budget.  A copy of the
budget document may be inspected or
obtained on or after April 26, 2001 at Port
Orford City Hall, between the hours of
9:00 to Noon a.m. and 1:00 to 5:00 p.m.
This is a public meeting where delibera-
tion of the Budget Committee will take
place.  Any person may appear at the
meeting and discuss the proposed pro-
grams with the Budget Committee.

SERVICES

JUANITA REDDING HENNICK Bar-
ber / Hairdresser 332-6791.

JOHN B. HOUSER,  Barber-Hairdresser,
553 – 19th Street, Port Orford, 332-2050.
Hours Tuesday, Wednesday, Thursday,
Friday from 10 to 5. Closed Saturday.

KEY’Z LOCKSMITH SERVICE –
keys, installations, repairs, locks opened.
Auto, home, business. Bonded 332-7404.

GARAGE SALES

HUGE YARD SALE
PREHISTORIC GARDENS

SATURDAY, APRIL 21st 9am-2pm
CANCELLED IF RAINING

SATURDAY 4/21 YARD SALE at
92738 Knapp Rd. Clothes, toys, pump,
light fixtures, and misc house hold items.

GARAGE SALE FRIDAY APRIL 20
9:00-3:00 Lots more different items across
from Langlois Market & Pole Barn. Lots
of goodies.

YARD SALE APRIL 21 SATURDAY
8-12 917 Hwy 101. Tools, Fishing stuff,
Guns, Pottery wheel & kiln, Household
things, Boat too. Rain or shine.

MISCELLANEOUS

DAMAGED GEMSTONES RECUT.
Heirloom stones restored. Free quotes.
Greame Graydon 332-6295.

THANKS TO THE EASTER BUNNY
who dropped off a surprise basket. John
& Cats.

ANNUAL SPRING BASKET SALE
Laughing Baskets Studio inventory clear-
ance. Prices $55 to $95 Friday April 20th.
Open house 1-6pm 330 5th Street (behind
Pitches) or call for appointment. 332-
4101.

LADYBUG DAYCARE NOW OPEN
in Port Orford. Please call 332-2803 for
information.



SERVICE! 

 
Downtown FunZone - www.harborside.com, - 1.800.680.8855 (*w/Credit Card) 

LIVE TECHNICIANS TO HELP YOU! 
7 AM TO 10 PM EVERYDAY!  

    $17.95* Per Mo. 
HARBORSIDE INTERNET 

THE WOODEN NICKEL
Handcrafted Myrtlewood

Retail - Wholesale
(541) 332-5201
1205 Oregon St.

Port Orford, OR 97465

Classified Ads
Continued from previous page

Mary’s Herbs
For all your health shop needs

Full service herb & vitamin shop
Energy - weight loss - detox -

wellness - multiples, etc.
Low cost home water filtration system removes

Giardia, E. Coli, Coliform, Sediment
Phone/Mail order available. Bandon 347-9586

Sweet Annie’s
Herb Nursery

Herb Plants - Old, True, & New
94270 First Street, Langlois

(541) 348-2954

Oregon Coast Reiki Center
Jodie T. Hall, C.Ht., RMT

Healing Hands
888-708-8840  or  541-332-4406

1993 CHEVY 3/4 TON 4X4 P.U. stan-
dard cab. 86,000 miles. High book
$13,265.00. Asking $10,500.00 canopy
included. In excellent condition. 332-
0221.

SUPPLY WAREHOUSE. Now open.
Nuts, bolts, pipe fittings, straps, electri-
cal, steel, aluminum, stainless, hydraulics,
casters, winches, push carts, small en-
gines. Open Saturday also JP Industries
1/2 mile on Floras Lake Road south of
Langlois. 348-2884.

JUST ARRIVED at the shell shack,
Greek Fisherman’s Hats in new colors of
brown, gray and navy. Buy early for good
size selection. Perfect to tuck away for
Father’s Day.

CONSOLE PIANO double bench, good
shape $750 or offer 332-5080.

WANTED: GOOD OLD STUFF, Ban-
jos, Clocks, Lamps, Linens, Fishing, etc.
Buy, consign, in shop or online. Time-
worn Treasures & Espresso. 332-2046.
345 Oregon (Hwy 101).

PREPAID PHONE CARDS – 2 hour
cards – no minimum usage! The Down-
town Fun Zone.

NEW MOVIES THIS WEEK include:
“Space Cowboys”, “Playing Mona Lisa”,
“For Love or Country”, “Billy Elliot”,

“Rangers”, and “The Yards”. New on
DVD are “Bamboozled” and “Space Cow-
boys”.  We also got the Nintendo 64
game, “Dr. Mario 64”. Please remember
items are due back by 3:30pm the next
business day. For videotapes, DVD’s,
Sony Playstation, or Nintendo games
come on down to The Downtown Fun
Zone. Open 9:30-6 Mon-Thurs and 9:30-
7 Friday and Saturday. Closed Sundays.

T-SHIRTS – NEW DESIGNS  at the
Shell Shack at Battlerock Park.

STOP! Lots to see at L&R Variety, 3,000
sq. ft. Used - old & new. Spices, tools,
beads, household and gift items, books,
collectables, too much to list. 10:00am -
5:00pm, 1819 Oregon St., Port Orford.

MINI STORAGE/U-HAUL. 200+ stor-
age units, 150+ climate controlled.
Airport-U-Stor, across from Ocean Spray
347-4356.

Chamber Meeting

The Port Orford Chamber of Commerce
meets on Monday, April 23, noon, at
Bartlett’s Restaurant.

Illinois River Hike

Join expert trailsman, Fred Bowen, for a
guided walk on the Illinois trail.  View the
wildflowers and learn a bit of the area’s
history, as you enjoy the beauty of spring.

Participants will meet at the Southwest-
ern Oregon Community College at the
Curry County fairgrounds in Gold Beach,
at 8:30am, Saturday, April 28.  From
there, they will carpool 45 minutes to the
trailhead.  Please note: Trailhead parking
permits will be required for those vehicles
going to the trailhead.  The permits, avail-
able at Gold Beach Forest office, Rogue
Outdoor Store, or at Cougar Lane, may be
purchased ahead of time, but do not vali-
date until the day of the trip.  The cost of
the permit is $5.00.

This hike will be moderate to steep.  Be
sure to bring a lunch, along with water
and to dress appropriately.  To ensure an
early departure time, please stop by the
Southwestern office to register and sign a
release slip prior to the hike date.  This
will help cut down on any delays.

Call Southwestern for more information
in Gold Beach at 247-2741 or in Port
Orford on Fridays at 332-3023.



Everything for the Builder!
Western Builders Supply, Inc.

92778 Knapp Road, Port Orford, Oregon

(541) 332-4161 Sales $ 332-4803 Concrete $ 332-4501 Office
(541) 332-4902 FAX

Ready Mixed Concrete $ Gravel $ Concrete Products
Lumber $ Plywood $ Paneling
Doors $ Windows $ Insulation

Sheet Rock $ Builder’s Hardware
Paint $  Plumbing $ Electrical

CONTRACTORS SOURCE
April Job Shack Specials*

Rags-In-A-Box $  Gal. Carpenter Wood Glue
Dust Masks $ Vaughn 19 oz. Framing Hammer

Acrylic Latex Caulk $ Angle Finish Nailer
* Subject to stock on hand

School Enrollment Declining
Continued from Front Cover

Superintendent Sword gave the board
some good financial news.  He said the
district now had enough money in the
estimated fund balance to pay off their
loan from the state.  He said the district
had gained $46,000 over the last month.
The $245,000 loan is due in June.  The
loan was to keep the district running from
July 1 to when the district gets it first pay-
ment from the state in mid-August.

Sword brought up the possibility of get-
ting a maintenance levy for 5 years at a
total of $500,000 for maintenance of
school buildings.  He told the board he
wanted to invite the Parents for Better
Education to the May 3 school board
workshop meeting.

Sword spoke to the board about the en-
rollment at the high school and said it was
in a declining mode.  He said the school
was now under 135 students – the lowest
number that he’s ever seen since he joined
the district in 1993.  I spoke with Mr.
Sword on Monday morning and asked
him to share with me statistics regarding
the changing school enrollment.

Currently there are 449 students enrolled

in K-12 grades with 133 at Pacific High
School.  The enrollment at the high
school on September 30, 2000 was 148
students while district-wide there were
470 students.  Sword gave me attendance
statistics going back to September 12,
1989.  The high school low since then was
108 students on June 30, 1990.  Since
1996 the high school hasn’t had less than
151 students until this school year.  The
highest attendance at the high school in
the last 12 years was 181 students on Sep-
tember 30, 1996.  The district-wide atten-
dance peaked at a total of 572 students on
September 30, 1997.

Sword had said at the school board meet-
ing that there are 32 students enrolled in
home schooling living within the district
boundaries.  This represents a loss to the
district of approximately $150,000.  If an
additional 12 students are withdrawn, as
Parents for a Better Education implied
might happen, that would be an addi-
tional $55-60,000.

MEN-tors Needed

The Mentoring Center at Curry Preven-
tion Services needs positive male role
models for boys in our community, some
of whom have been waiting for mentors
since October 2000.  These kids, ranging
from 5 to 12 years of age, come to the
Mentoring Center with hopes of meeting
a caring adult to spend time with.  Most all
have the typical interests in sports, pets,
fishing, and hiking.  Some have specific
interests such as music, woodworking,
and boat racing.

One 8 year old likes basketball, football
and wants to learn more about raising
goats.  His favorite food is pizza.  Hunt-
ing, wrestling, ATV’s and motorcycles
attract the attention of a 12 year old youth
referred to the Mentoring Center in Janu-
ary 2001.  Our youngest referral, a five
year old boy whose favorite class is re-
cess, has a very honest and child-like love
of melted chocolate ice cream – lots and
lots of it!

The bottom line is this, according to Jan
Burris, Mentoring Coordinator, “We
have some boys with great potential wait-
ing for the chance to experience life be-
yond their present borders.  I know there
are adults out there who would love to
offer them a new view and just some good
fun.   It’s getting the two together that’s
sometimes a challenge.”

Since the Mentoring Center opened in
August 2000, 15 kids have been matched
with adults in our community and each
relationship is making a difference in the
kids’ lives.  The Mentoring Center asks
volunteers to commit to a minimum of
one hour per week.  “This small commit-
ment has incalculable results in the life of
a child.  The results are clear; Mentoring
Makes A Difference,” says Thelma
Maguire, Youth Services Coordinator at
CPS.

If you can give a little of your time to a
child in this community, please contact
The Mentoring Center, 247-2412, lo-
cated behind Paul’s Pizzeria.

H.M.S. Pinafore Auditions
Auditions will be held  April 29 at 2pm or
7pm at Ocean Crest School in Bandon.
Production dates are Aug. 17-19, 24-26,
31 and Sept. 1. For audition info, call
347-9881.




